

الوكالة الدولية للطاقة الذرية 国际原子館机构 International Atomic Energy Agency Agence internationale de l'énergie atomique Международное агентство по атомной энергии Organismo Internacional de Energia Atómica

Dr Stanislaw Latek

Editor-in-Chief Journal of "Progress in Nuclear Technology" Vienna International Centre, PO Box 100, 1400 Vienna, Austria Phone: (+43 1) 2600 • Fax: (+43 1) 26007 Email: Official.Mail@iaea.org • Internet: http://www.iaea.org

In reply please refer to: Dial directly to extension: (+43 1) 2600-21748

2017-09-27

Dear Dr Latek,

It is a pleasure for me to greet and congratulate the staff members of the journal of "Progress in Nuclear Technology" on the 60th anniversary of the journal. It is indeed a commendable moment for all those associated with publishing this esteemed journal. The effort to publish a scientific journal in an area of Nuclear Technology for such a long duration to educate the next generation of nuclear professionals requires tremendous strong commitment along with necessary skills and experience. The journal today has emerged as a worthy source of information related to various aspects of nuclear sciences.

As you may be aware, the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) also celebrated 60 years of its existence this year. Throughout these years, it has focused on ensuring that the fruits of nuclear science serve the cause of humanity in a safe and responsible manner. The applications of nuclear sciences today contribute to better health, food security, cleaner environment and efficient industry bringing socio-economic benefits to countries all across the world. Many of these benefits however remain unknown to a large population of general public and even to the scientific community. In fact, many times it remains mired in speculative controversies. There exists a need to cultivate envoys of "nuclear sciences" who with their skills, experience and commitment educate our communities. It is in this context, journals like "Progress in Nuclear Technology" can play an important role by ensuring that accurate and substantiated information is provided to the readers in a timely manner.

Milestones like a 60th anniversary are times to reflect on the past as well as plan for the future. I trust the journal of "Progress in Nuclear Technology" will keep pursuing and reporting the excitement in nuclear sciences. I wish the journal and the staff associated with publishing it, all the very best in the years ahead.

Yours sincerely

Aldo Malavasi

Deputy Director General

Head of the Department of Nuclear Sciences and Applications